

Acute and Home Care Licensure and Certification Section 2712 Mail Service Center, Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2712

Beverly Eaves Perdue, Governor Lanier M. Cansler, Secretary Drexdal Pratt, Director

http://www.ncdhhs.gov/dhsr

Azzie Y. Conley, Chief Phone: 919-855-4620 Fax: 919-715-3073

March 7, 2011

Mr. Michael Nagowski, CEO Cape Fear Valley Medical Center P O Box 2000 Fayetteville, NC 28461

RE: Approval for Temporary Increase in Licensed Acute Care Beds

Dear Mr. Nagowski:

This letter is in response to your correspondence of March 3, 2011, requesting a temporary bed increase of a total of 49 beds. Based on review of the information you submitted, the request to temporarily activate the sum total of 49 additional beds is approved, effective March 3, 2011, through May 2, 2011.

It should be noted that this determination is based solely on the facts represented by you and that any change in the facts as represented would require further consideration by this Agency and a separate determination. Should you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at the above number.

Sincerely,

Azzie Y. Conley

Azzie Y. Conley, RN,

cc: Section Chief, Certificate of Need (via email)
Section Chief, Construction (via email)
Sandy Godwin, Executive Director of Planning

/AYC



Location: 1205 Umstead Drive v Dorothea Dix Hospital Campus v Raleigh, N.C. 27603 An Equal Opportunity / Affirmative Action Employer





Acute and Home Care Licensure and Certification Section

2712 Mail Service Center v Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2712

Beverly Eaves Perdue, Governor Lanier M. Cansler, Secretary Drexdal Pratt, Director

http://www.ncdhhs.gov/dhsr

Azzie Y. Conley, Chief Phone: 919-855-4620 Fax: 919-715-3073

May 2, 2011

Mr. Michael Nagowski, CEO Cape Fear Valley Medical Center P O Box 2000 Fayetteville, NC 28461

RE: Approval for Temporary Increase in Licensed Acute Care Beds

Dear Mr. Nagowski:

This letter is in response to your correspondence of April 26, 2011, requesting a temporary bed increase of a total of 49 beds. Based on review of the information you submitted, the request to temporarily activate the sum total of 49 additional beds is approved, effective May 2, 2011 through July 1, 2011.

It should be noted that this determination is based solely on the facts represented by you and that any change in the facts as represented would require further consideration by this Agency and a separate determination. Should you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at the above number.

Sincerely,

Azzie Y. Conley

Azzie Y. Conley, RN,

cc: Section Chief, Certificate of Need (via email)
Section Chief, Construction (via email)
Sandy Godwin, Executive Director of Planning





Acute and Home Care Licensure and Certification Section 2712 Mail Service Center Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2712

Beverly Eaves Perdue, Governor Lanier M. Cansler, Secretary Drexdal Pratt, Director http://www.nedhhs.gov/dhsr

Azzie Y. Conley, Chief Phone: 919-855-4620 Fax: 919-715-3073

June 30, 2011

Mr. Michael Nagowski, CEO Cape Fear Valley Medical Center P O Box 2000 Fayetteville, NC 28461

RE: Approval for Temporary Increase in Licensed Acute Care Beds

Dear Mr. Nagowski:

This letter is in response to your correspondence of June 29, 2011, requesting a temporary bed increase of a total of 49 beds. Based on review of the information you submitted, the request to temporarily activate the sum total of 49 additional beds is approved, effective July 1, 2011 through August 30, 2011.

It should be noted that this determination is based solely on the facts represented by you and that any change in the facts as represented would require further consideration by this Agency and a separate determination. Should you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at the above number.

Sincerely,

Azzie Y. Conley

Azzie Y. Conley, RN,

cc: Section Chief, Certificate of Need (via email)
Section Chief, Construction (via email)
Sandy Godwin, Executive Director of Planning

/AYC



Location: 1205 Umstead Drive v Dorothea Dix Hospital Campus v Raleigh, N.C. 27603 An Equal Opportunity / Affirmative Action Employer





Acute and Home Care Licensure and Certification Section

2712 Mail Service Center v Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2712

Beverly Eaves Perdue, Governor Lanier M. Cansler, Secretary Drexdal Pratt, Director

http://www.nedhhs.gov/dhsr

Azzie Y. Conley, Chief Phone: 919-855-4620 Fax: 919-715-3073

August 31, 2011

*AMENDED

Mr. Michael Nagowski, CEO Cape Fear Valley Medical Center P O Box 2000 Fayetteville, NC 28461

RE: Approval for Temporary Increase in Licensed Acute Care Beds

Dear Mr. Nagowski:

This letter is in response to your correspondence of August 30, 2011, requesting a temporary bed increase of a total of 49 beds. Based on review of the information you submitted, the request to temporarily activate the sum total of 49 additional beds is approved, effective *September 1, 2011 through *October 31, 2011.

It should be noted that this determination is based solely on the facts represented by you and that any change in the facts as represented would require further consideration by this Agency and a separate determination. Should you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at the above number.

Sincerely,

Azzie Y. Conley

Azzie Y. Conley, RN,

cc: Section Chief, Certificate of Need (via email)
Section Chief, Construction (via email)
Sandy Godwin, Executive Director of Planning

/AYC



6



North Carolina Department of Health and Human Services Division of Health Service Regulation Acute and Home Care Licensure and Certification Section

2712 Mail Service Center Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2712

Beverly Eaves Perdue, Governor Lanier M. Cansler, Secretary Drexdal Pratt, Director

http://www.nedhhs.gov/dhsr

Azzie Y. Conley, Chief Phone: 919-855-4620 Fax: 919-715-3073

November 1, 2011

Mr. Michael Nagowski, CEO Cape Fear Valley Medical Center P O Box 2000 Fayetteville, NC 28461

RE: Approval for Temporary Increase in Licensed Acute Care Beds

Dear Mr. Nagowski:

This letter is in response to your correspondence of October 27, 2011, requesting a temporary bed increase of a total of 49 beds. Based on review of the information you submitted, the request to temporarily activate the sum total of 49 additional beds is approved, effective November 1, 2011 through December 31, 2011.

It should be noted that this determination is based solely on the facts represented by you and that any change in the facts as represented would require further consideration by this Agency and a separate determination. Should you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at the above number.

Sincerely,

Azzie Y. Conley

Azzie Y. Conley, RN,

cc: Section Chief, Certificate of Need (via email)
Section Chief, Construction (via email)
Sandy Godwin, Executive Director of Planning





Acute and Home Care Licensure and Certification Section

2712 Mail Service Center v Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2712

Beverly Eaves Perdue, Governor Lanier M. Cansler, Secretary Drexdal Pratt, Director

http://www.ncdhhs.gov/dhsr

Azzie Y. Conley, Chief Phone: 919-855-4620 Fax: 919-715-3073

December 29, 2011

Mr. Michael Nagowski, CEO Cape Fear Valley Medical Center P O Box 2000 Fayetteville, NC 28461

RE: Approval for Temporary Increase in Licensed Acute Care Beds

Dear Mr. Nagowski:

This letter is in response to your correspondence of **December 22, 2011**, requesting a temporary bed increase of a total of 49 beds. Based on review of the information you submitted, the request to temporarily activate the sum total of 49 additional beds is approved, effective **January 1**, **2012** through **March 1, 2012**.

It should be noted that this determination is based solely on the facts represented by you and that any change in the facts as represented would require further consideration by this Agency and a separate determination. Should you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at the above number.

Sincerely,

Azzie Y. Conley

Azzie Y. Conley, RN,

cc: Section Chief, Certificate of Need (via email)
Section Chief, Construction (via email)
Sandy Godwin, Executive Director of Planning





Acute and Home Care Licensure and Certification Section

2712 Mail Service Center v Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2712

Beverly Eaves Perdue, Governor Lanier M. Cansler, Secretary Drexdal Pratt, Director

http://www.ncdhhs.gov/dhsr

Azzie Y. Conley, Chief Phone: 919-855-4620 Fax: 919-715-3073

February 23, 2012

Mr. Michael Nagowski, CEO Cape Fear Valley Medical Center P O Box 2000 Fayetteville, NC 28461

RE: Approval for Temporary Increase in Licensed Acute Care Beds

Dear Mr. Nagowski:

This letter is in response to your correspondence of **February 23, 2012**, requesting a temporary bed increase of a total of 49 beds. Based on review of the information you submitted, the request to temporarily activate the sum total of 49 additional beds is approved, effective March 2, 2012 through May 1, 2012.

It should be noted that this determination is based solely on the facts represented by you and that any change in the facts as represented would require further consideration by this Agency and a separate determination. Should you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at the above number.

Sincerely,

Azzie Y. Conley

Azzie Y. Conley, RN,

cc: Section Chief, Certificate of Need (via email)
Section Chief, Construction (via email)
Sandy Godwin, Executive Director of Planning







North Carolina Department of Health and Human Services Division of Health Service Regulation Acute and Home Care Licensure and Certification Section

2712 Mail Service Center v Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2712

Beverly Eaves Perdue, Governor Albert A. Delia, Acting Secretary Drexdal Pratt, Division Director

http://www.ncdhhs.gov/dhsr

Azzie Y. Conley, Chief Phone: 919-855-4620 Fax: 919-715-3073

May 4, 2012

Mr. Michael Nagowski, CEO Cape Fear Valley Medical Center P O Box 2000 Fayetteville, NC 28461

RE: Approval for Temporary Increase in Licensed Acute Care Beds

Dear Mr. Nagowski:

This letter is in response to your correspondence of April 25, 2012, requesting a temporary bed increase of a total of 49 beds. Based on review of the information you submitted, the request to temporarily activate the sum total of 49 additional beds is approved, effective May 2, 2012 through July 1, 2012.

It should be noted that this determination is based solely on the facts represented by you and that any change in the facts as represented would require further consideration by this Agency and a separate determination. Should you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at the above number.

Sincerely,

Azzie Y. Conley

Azzie Y. Conley, RN,

cc: Section Chief, Certificate of Need (via email)
Section Chief, Construction (via email)
Sandy Godwin, Executive Director of Planning





North Carolina Department of Health and Human Services Division of Health Service Regulation Acute and Home Care Licensure and Certification Section

2712 Mail Service Center v Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2712

Beverly Eaves Perdue, Governor Albert A. Delia, Acting Secretary Drexdal Pratt, Division Director

http://www.ncdhhs.gov/dhsr

Azzie Y. Conley, Chief Phone: 919-855-4620 Fax: 919-715-3073

July 2, 2012

Mr. Michael Nagowski, CEO Cape Fear Valley Medical Center P O Box 2000 Fayetteville, NC 28461

RE: Approval for Temporary Increase in Licensed Acute Care Beds

Dear Mr. Nagowski:

This letter is in response to your correspondence of June 27, 2012, requesting a temporary bed increase of a total of 49 beds. Based on review of the information you submitted, the request to temporarily activate the sum total of 49 additional beds is approved, effective July 2, 2012 through August 31, 2012.

It should be noted that this determination is based solely on the facts represented by you and that any change in the facts as represented would require further consideration by this Agency and a separate determination. Should you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at the above number.

Sincerely,

Azzie Y. Conley

Azzie Y. Conley, RN,

cc: Section Chief, Certificate of Need (via email) Section Chief, Construction (via email) Sandy Godwin, Executive Director of Planning





Acute and Home Care Licensure and Certification Section

2712 Mail Service Center v Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2712

Beverly Eaves Perdue, Governor Albert A. Delia, Acting Secretary Drexdal Pratt, Division Director

http://www.ncdhhs.gov/dhsr

Azzie Y. Conley, Chief Phone: 919-855-4620 Fax: 919-715-3073

August 31, 2012

Mr. Michael Nagowski, CEO Cape Fear Valley Medical Center P O Box 2000 Fayetteville, NC 28461

RE: Approval for Temporary Increase in Licensed Acute Care Beds

Dear Mr. Nagowski:

This letter is in response to your correspondence of August 28, 2012, requesting a temporary bed increase of a total of 49 beds. Based on review of the information you submitted, the request to temporarily activate the sum total of 49 additional beds is approved, effective September 1, 2012 through October 31, 2012.

It should be noted that this determination is based solely on the facts represented by you and that any change in the facts as represented would require further consideration by this Agency and a separate determination. Should you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at the above number.

Sincerely,

Azzie Y. Conley

Azzie Y. Conley, RN,

cc: Section Chief, Certificate of Need (via email)
Section Chief, Construction (via email)
Sandy Godwin, Executive Director of Planning





Acute and Home Care Licensure and Certification Section

2712 Mail Service Center v Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2712

Beverly Eaves Perdue, Governor Albert A. Delia, Acting Secretary Drexdal Pratt, Division Director

http://www.ncdhhs.gov/dhsr

Azzie Y. Conley, Chief Phone: 919-855-4620 Fax: 919-715-3073

October 30, 2012

Mr. Michael Nagowski, CEO Cape Fear Valley Medical Center P O Box 2000 Fayetteville, NC 28461

RE: Approval for Temporary Increase in Licensed Acute Care Beds

Dear Mr. Nagowski:

This letter is in response to your correspondence of October 29, 2012, requesting a temporary bed increase of a total of 49 beds. Based on review of the information you submitted, the request to temporarily activate the sum total of 49 additional beds is approved, effective November 1, 2012 through December 31, 2012.

It should be noted that this determination is based solely on the facts represented by you and that any change in the facts as represented would require further consideration by this Agency and a separate determination. Should you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at the above number.

Sincerely,

Azzie Y. Conley

Azzie Y. Conley, RN,

cc: Section Chief, Certificate of Need (via email)
Section Chief, Construction (via email)
Sandy Godwin, Executive Director of Planning





Acute and Home Care Licensure and Certification Section

2712 Mail Service Center v Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2712

Beverly Eaves Perdue, Governor Albert A. Delia, Acting Secretary Drexdal Pratt, Division Director

http://www.ncdhhs.gov/dhsr

Azzie Y. Conley, Chief Phone: 919-855-4620 Fax: 919-715-3073

December 30, 2012

Mr. Michael Nagowski, CEO Cape Fear Valley Medical Center P O Box 2000 Fayetteville, NC 28461

RE: Approval for Temporary Increase in Licensed Acute Care Beds

Dear Mr. Nagowski:

This letter is in response to your correspondence of **December 27, 2012**, requesting a temporary bed increase of a total of 49 beds. Based on review of the information you submitted, the request to temporarily activate the sum total of 49 additional beds is approved, effective **January 1, 2013** through **March 1, 2013**.

It should be noted that this determination is based solely on the facts represented by you and that any change in the facts as represented would require further consideration by this Agency and a separate determination. Should you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at the above number.

Sincerely,

Azzie Y. Conley

Azzie Y. Conley, RN,

cc: Section Chief, Certificate of Need (via email)
Section Chief, Construction (via email)
Sandy Godwin, Executive Director of Planning





2712 Mail Service Center • Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2712

Pat McCrory Governor

Aldona Z. Wos, M.D. Ambassador (Ret.) Secretary DHHS

Drexdal Pratt, Director

February 28, 2013

Mr. Michael Nagowski, CEO Cape Fear Valley Medical Center P O Box 2000 Fayetteville, NC 28461

RE: Approval for Temporary Increase in Licensed Acute Care Beds

Dear Mr. Nagowski:

This letter is in response to your correspondence of February 26, 2013, requesting a temporary bed increase of a total of 49 beds. Based on review of the information you submitted, the request to temporarily activate the sum total of 49 additional beds is approved, effective March 2, 2013 through May 1, 2013.

It should be noted that this determination is based solely on the facts represented by you and that any change in the facts as represented would require further consideration by this Agency and a separate determination. Should you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at the above number.

Sincerely,

Azzie Y. Conley

Azzie Y. Conley, RN,

cc: Section Chief, Certificate of Need (via email)
Section Chief, Construction (via email)
Sandy Godwin, Executive Director of Planning

/AYC



Acute and Home Care Licensure and Certification Section



2712 Mail Service Center • Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2712

Pat McCrory Governor

Aldona Z. Wos, M.D. Ambassador (Ret.) Secretary DHHS

Drexdal Pratt, Director

May 8, 2013

Mr. Michael Nagowski, CEO Cape Fear Valley Medical Center P O Box 2000 Fayetteville, NC 28461

RE: Approval for Temporary Increase in Licensed Acute Care Beds

Dear Mr. Nagowski:

This letter is in response to your correspondence of April 26, 2013, requesting a temporary bed increase of a total of 49 beds. Based on review of the information you submitted, the request to temporarily activate the sum total of 49 additional beds is approved, effective May 2, 2013 through July 1, 2013.

It should be noted that this determination is based solely on the facts represented by you and that any change in the facts as represented would require further consideration by this Agency and a separate determination. Should you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at the above number.

Sincerely,

Azzie Y. Conley

Azzie Y. Conley, RN,

cc: Section Chief, Certificate of Need (via email)
Section Chief, Construction (via email)
Sandy Godwin, Executive Director of Planning





2712 Mail Service Center • Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2712

Pat McCrory Governor

Aldona Z. Wos, M.D. Ambassador (Ret.) Secretary DHHS

Drexdal Pratt, Director

July 8, 2013

Mr. Michael Nagowski, CEO Cape Fear Valley Medical Center P O Box 2000 Fayetteville, NC 28461

RE: Approval for Temporary Increase in Licensed Acute Care Beds

Dear Mr. Nagowski:

This letter is in response to your correspondence of **June 27**, **2013**, requesting a temporary bed increase of a total of 49 beds. Based on review of the information you submitted, the request to temporarily activate the sum total of 49 additional beds is approved, effective **July 2**, **2013** through **August 31**, **2013**.

It should be noted that this determination is based solely on the facts represented by you and that any change in the facts as represented would require further consideration by this Agency and a separate determination. Should you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at the above number.

Sincerely,

Azzie Y. Conley

Azzie Y. Conley, RN,

cc: Section Chief, Certificate of Need (via email)
Section Chief, Construction (via email)
Sandy Godwin, Executive Director of Planning

/AYC



Acute and Home Care Licensure and Certification Section



2712 Mail Service Center • Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2712

Pat McCrory Governor

Aldona Z. Wos, M.D. Ambassador (Ret.) Secretary DHHS

Drexdal Pratt, Director

September 11, 2013

Mr. Michael Nagowski, CEO Cape Fear Valley Medical Center P O Box 2000 Fayetteville, NC 28461

RE: Approval for Temporary Increase in Licensed Acute Care Beds

Dear Mr. Nagowski:

This letter is in response to your correspondence of **August 26**, **2013**, requesting a temporary bed increase of a total of 49 beds. Based on review of the information you submitted, the request to temporarily activate the sum total of 49 additional beds is approved, effective **September 1**, **2013** through **October 31**, **2013**.

It should be noted that this determination is based solely on the facts represented by you and that any change in the facts as represented would require further consideration by this Agency and a separate determination. Should you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at the above number.

Sincerely,

Azzie Y. Conley

Azzie Y. Conley, RN,

cc: Section Chief, Certificate of Need (via email)
Section Chief, Construction (via email)
Sandy Godwin, Executive Director of Planning

/AYC



Acute and Home Care Licensure and Certification Section

http://www.ncdhhs.gov/dhsr/ Phone: (919) 855-4620 v Fax: (919) 715-3073

Location: 1205 Umstead Drive (Lineberger Building) v Dorothea Dix Hospital Campus v Raleigh, N.C. 27603

An Equal Opportunity / Affirmative Action Employer



2712 Mail Service Center • Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2712

Pat McCrory Governor

Aldona Z. Wos, M.D. Ambassador (Ret.) Secretary DHHS

Drexdal Pratt, Director

November 5, 2013

Mr. Michael Nagowski, CEO Cape Fear Valley Medical Center P O Box 2000 Fayetteville, NC 28461

RE: Approval for Temporary Increase in Licensed Acute Care Beds

Dear Mr. Nagowski:

This letter is in response to your correspondence of October 25, 2013, requesting a temporary bed increase of a total of 49 beds. Based on review of the information you submitted, the request to temporarily activate the sum total of 49 additional beds is approved, effective November 1, 2013 through December 31, 2013.

It should be noted that this determination is based solely on the facts represented by you and that any change in the facts as represented would require further consideration by this Agency and a separate determination. Should you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at the above number.

Sincerely,

Azzie Y. Conley

Azzie Y. Conley, RN,

cc: Section Chief, Certificate of Need (via email)
Section Chief, Construction (via email)
Sandy Godwin, Executive Director of Planning

/AYC



Acute and Home Care Licensure and Certification Section

http://www.ncdhhs.gov/dhsr/ Phone: (919) 855-4620 v Fax: (919) 715-3073

Location: 1205 Umstead Drive (Lineberger Building) v Dorothea Dix Hospital Campus v Raleigh, N.C. 27603 An Equal Opportunity / Affirmative Action Employer



2712 Mail Service Center • Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2712

Pat McCrory Governor

Aldona Z. Wos, M.D. Ambassador (Ret.) Secretary DHHS

Drexdal Pratt, Director

December 31, 2013

Mr. Michael Nagowski, CEO Cape Fear Valley Medical Center P O Box 2000 Fayetteville, NC 28461

RE: Approval for Temporary Increase in Licensed Acute Care Beds

Dear Mr. Nagowski:

This letter is in response to your correspondence of **December 24, 2013**, requesting a temporary bed increase of a total of 49 beds. Based on review of the information you submitted, the request to temporarily activate the sum total of 49 additional beds is approved, effective **January 1, 2014** through **March 2, 2014**.

It should be noted that this determination is based solely on the facts represented by you and that any change in the facts as represented would require further consideration by this Agency and a separate determination. Should you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at the above number.

Sincerely,

Azzie Y. Conley

Azzie Y. Conley, RN,

cc: Section Chief, Certificate of Need (via email)
Section Chief, Construction (via email)
Sandy Godwin, Executive Director of Planning

/AYC







2712 Mail Service Center • Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2712

Pat McCrory Governor

Aldona Z. Wos, M.D. Ambassador (Ret.) Secretary DHHS

Drexdal Pratt, Director

February 26, 2014

Mr. Michael Nagowski, CEO Cape Fear Valley Medical Center P O Box 2000 Fayetteville, NC 28461

RE: Approval for Temporary Increase in Licensed Acute Care Beds

Dear Mr. Nagowski:

This letter is in response to your correspondence of **February**, **25**, **2014**, requesting a temporary bed increase of a total of 49 beds. Based on review of the information you submitted, the request to temporarily activate the sum total of 49 additional beds is approved, effective **March 3**, **2014** through **May 1**, **2014**.

It should be noted that this determination is based solely on the facts represented by you and that any change in the facts as represented would require further consideration by this Agency and a separate determination. Should you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at the above number.

Sincerely,

Azzie Y. Conley

Azzie Y. Conley, RN,

cc: Section Chief, Certificate of Need (via email)
Section Chief, Construction (via email)
Sandy Godwin, Executive Director of Planning

/AYC



Acute and Home Care Licensure and Certification Section



2712 Mail Service Center • Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2712

Pat McCrory Governor

Aldona Z. Wos, M.D. Ambassador (Ret.) Secretary DHHS

Drexdal Pratt, Director

May 1, 2014

Mr. Michael Nagowski, CEO Cape Fear Valley Medical Center P O Box 2000 Fayetteville, NC 28461

RE: Approval for Temporary Increase in Licensed Acute Care Beds

Dear Mr. Nagowski:

This letter is in response to your correspondence of April 28, 2014, requesting a temporary bed increase of a total of 49 beds. Based on review of the information you submitted, the request to temporarily activate the sum total of 49 additional beds is approved, effective May 2, 2014 through July 1, 2014.

It should be noted that this determination is based solely on the facts represented by you and that any change in the facts as represented would require further consideration by this Agency and a separate determination. Should you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at the above number.

Sincerely,

Azzie Y. Conley

Azzie Y. Conley, RN,

cc: Section Chief, Certificate of Need (via email)
Section Chief, Construction (via email)
Sandy Godwin, Executive Director of Planning

/AYC



Acute and Home Care Licensure and Certification Section

http://www.ncdhhs.gov/dhsr/ Phone: (919) 855-4620 v Fax: (919) 715-3073

Location: 1205 Umstead Drive (Lineberger Building) v Dorothea Dix Hospital Campus v Raleigh, N.C. 27603

An Equal Opportunity / Affirmative Action Employer